# NEWS and VIEWS - JUNE 2017

Cincinnati Ohio Unit - WBCCI

### 2017 Officers

Sonny Thompson, President Mark Kennedy, I<sup>st</sup> V. President Janet Kendig, Secretary Mark Kennedy, Treasureer Joyce Grawe, Ass't Treasurer Steve Grawe, Membership Chr. Jenn Reinshägen, Facebook & Web Editor. Joyce and Bill Grawe, Newsletter Editor

### Trustees

Joyce Grawe

Jenn Reinshagen Sandy Grawe

## FROM YOUR PRESIDENT.....

### **Sonny Thompson**

Well, the April JOINT SOUP RALLY with the Miami Valley Unit & the Columbus Unit is history! We had 14 trailers & 2 motor homes on site this year. "Past First Lady of REGION 4" Jane Sheets & Jack Eidemiller both drove in to spend some time visiting the group. Also attending for the first time were Rusty& LeAnn Greer & their son Lance from Greenville, Ohio. They now have joined our unit!

Friday, after a super breakfast provided by Linda Mueller & Mark Kennedy, we took a tour of the "DREAM GAIT FRIESIAN & BAROQUE PINTO HORSE FARM" which was enjoyed by all attendees! Terry Tatman, the trainer, took everyone that wanted to ride in the buggy around the lake. We then toured the Stallion quarters, followed by the Mare quarters. Terry & his daughter Terin did a super job answering all of the questions asked by the AIRSTREAMERS! Friday evening McCoy Catering from Wilmington, Ohio provided an outstanding meal which was enjoyed by all!

Saturday morning breakfast of pancakes & sausage was enjoyed by all, followed by registration & preparation of the veggies for the soup. We cooked three (3) roasters plum full of soup for about 7 hours. The soup, salad & cake turned out to be just what the doctor ordered for a balanced meal.

A SPECIAL thanks to all who participated in preparation of the soup & salad & to the Columbus Unit for the SPRING CAKE!

Our evening entertainment was provided by Jody Anderson, Nostalgic, Singer & Entertainer & her husband Leonard singing 50s & 60s songs. Everyone was well pleased with the entertainers! This was followed with BULL SESSIONS & a GAME of STICKS! Young Lance & Mom LeAnn played STICKS for the first time & really enjoyed the game!

Sunday morning CHURCH SERVICE was well attended, followed by a pot luck lunch. Thanks to all who attended our first rally of the year.

Sonny

\*\*\*\*\*\*

### Welcome New Members!

#### #2612

Rusty & LeAnn (and son Lance) Greer 1234 Donald Dr. Greenville, OH 45331

#### #31200

Kim & Dan Houchen 9685 Lupine Dr. Cincinnati, OH 45241 513-476-9094; kimhouchen@gmail.com

This brings the Cincinnati Unit membership up to 39 members. It would be a pleasurable day to have all units show up at a rally. Wouldn't that be a blast.?

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

For those of you who are going to the Region 4 Rally this



weekend, in Canfield, Ohio, all units are invited to perform a "skit" or something similar to entertain the rally. Our unit has something dreamed up and want all of our members attending the Rally to join in. If any of you have a talent for singing, dancing, reciting, etc., come share with us. We promise a good time. I am

chairman of that program, so contact me at joyceanng@hotmail.com with any information.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Reminder, we are having a rally with the Miami Valley and Auglaize Units June 1 - 4. This is being held at the Poor Farmers RV Park. Take US 36 East of I-75 to Fletcher, then after about ½ mile, turn South on CR 23. The RV park is about .0.6 mile on the left (East) side.

We will have a large pavilion for our activities and a fire, come rain or shine. (We need wood to burn.) There are a couple of fantastic door prizes, but you have to be there to win. The RV park has flea market at this time, the likes of which you haven't seen. At least 200 vendors selling everything you can imagine. I defy you to walk through and not see something you cannot live without.

Contact Bill or Joyce, hosts for this rally, if you have questions and to <u>let us know if you are coming</u>. Call 513-825-3057, or <u>wgrawesr@hotmail.com</u> The rally fee is \$20. The camping fee is paid by you, upon arrival, -\$28 per night. The following pictures are from the rally last year. Fun, fun time!







